Consultation On Proposals For Target Setting At Key Stage 3

This consultation proposed introducing a requirement for all maintained middle and secondary schools to set targets for pupils at Key Stage 3. It also provided an opportunity for schools to comment on the proposed national milestones and targets for 14 year olds for 2004 and 2007. The consultation ran from 16 October to 15 December 2000.

Response

Many of the respondents to the consultation said that they welcomed school level targets for Key Stage 3 as an important tool for raising standards. However, there were concerns that the timetable proposed for setting them, by the end of April, gave schools too little time to prepare. Ministers took these concerns seriously, and decided to give schools a longer period to put their new targets in place.

In March 2001, we sent guidance to schools about Key Stage 3 target setting. Governing bodies of all schools with Key Stage 3 pupils will be required to set annual targets for the percentage of pupils achieving Level 5 and above in English, mathematics and science, with the first targets being set by the end of June 2001 for the tests in 2002.  For future years the targets should be set by the end of December in line with current requirements for Key Stages 2 and 4.

In February 2001, the Department published the Green Paper Schools* Building on Success, which sets out proposals for the transformation of secondary education, including our aspirations for Key Stage 3 for the longer term. The Green Paper invited comments by 11 June.  Ministers have decided that the outcome of other aspects of the KS3 targets consultation will be announced after they have had the opportunity to consider comments on the Green Paper. 
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